							March 18, 2020

The governing body met in regular session at 7:30 p.m., March 18, 2020 in the council room.  Mayor Joe Mitchell and council members Alice Lackey, Kylee Luckeroth, Mike Stallbaumer, Steve Bennett, Ray Shinn and Jim Mitchell were present.  Also present were City Administrator Matt Rehder, City Attorney Martin Mishler and Jeff Kidd.

Jim Mitchell moved and Kylee Luckeroth seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the March 4, 2020 regular council meeting.  All six voted aye.

Jim Mitchell moved and Ray Shinn seconded a motion to approve Ordinance No. 1404:  Annexation of City-Owned Property.  This is a tract by the city airport which was omitted during the original annexation. All six voted aye.

Ray Shinn moved and Kylee Luckeroth seconded a motion to approve Ordinance No. 1405:  Franchise Agreement:  Kansas Gas Service.  This is a 20-year agreement with a 5% franchise fee.   All six voted aye.

Jim Mitchell moved and Steve Bennett seconded a motion to approve the Cemetery Road Maintenance Agreement.  It is a five-year agreement with the city paying $6460.00 every two years.  All six voted aye.

Jeff Kidd, with SBS Insurance, was present to discuss the city’s 2020 – 2021 insurance policy for the premium of $154,777.00.  All six voted aye.

At 8:17 p.m. Alice Lackey moved and Jim Mitchell seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting.  All six voted aye. 
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